Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has agreed that an Expression of Interest be submitted to the Department for Education and Skills to establish an Academy to replace Hope High School.

The Reasons are:  As part of its Building Schools for the Future Strategy, Salford City Council is considering whether to establish an Academy to replace Hope High school.  The Governing Body of the school has considered this issue and agreed to support the submission of an Expression of Interest to the Department for Education and Skills.  If approved, this would release funding to begin a major consultation exercise with all interested parties, to ascertain the level of support for such a proposal.

Options considered and rejected were not to build an Academy and include the school as part of the Building Schools for the Future programme.

Assessment of Risk: At this stage, the Council is not at risk financially as it is agreeing to commencement of a consultation exercise, subject to DFES agreement.

The source of funding: No Council funding required at this stage.

Legal advice obtained: Not applicable at this stage.

Financial advice obtained: Not applicable at this stage.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Draft Expression of Interest Document

Contact Officer: Jill Baker 


Tel No 0161 778 0136

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children's Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Warmisham
Dated:  Friday, 21 April, 2006

Lead Member

This decision was published on 25th April, 2005.
This decision will come in force on 4th May, 2005 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

